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A NOTE FROM RABBI VALERIE

I wish I could have found some fabulous quote in the Bible or the Talmud about the need for change 
or the eternality of change, but as Benjamin Disraeli said, “nothing meets with more resistance.”

Judaism and the Jewish Community is striking in both its rejection of change and ability to transform 
in order to persevere. We are told that that we cannot add or take away anything from the Torah, 
yet our ancient rabbis, with progressive imagination, manipulated the text to serve the community of 
their time. Their foresight and creativity fashioned a Judaism which Jews could reasonably follow even 
in a challenging world ruled by others. And always, the rabbis managed to ground their rulings in our 
sacred text, the same text that even they insisted did not change.

This is just one example of how Jews and Judaism reject the notion of change while in the midst of 
changing ourselves. In 2023, religious affiliation and observance is changing across all faith traditions.
We might be tempted to say that the pandemic was the cause, but it was more likely that the
pandemic, our isolation, and the greater use of technology only quickened the pace of what was 
already happening. The way that Jews are Jewish is changing and will look very different for our 
grandchildren. There’s a chance we may barely recognize what they will one day call a Jewish home, 
or Jewish practice, or even Jewish identity.

It can be a little scary (if you believe me), and it can be exciting and empowering. In our discussions 
over our selected Judaism Unbound podcasts during our “Not Your Rabbis’ Judaism” sessions, we 
have talked about this issue again and again. What does being Jewish look like today? What will it 
look like in the near future? And what is our role, as individuals and as a community, in being part of 
that change?

We’re not quite at the tipping point of a major change yet, but we’re close. We can either chose to 
hold on tight to the basis of what Judaism has been for the past 1500 years, or we can widen our 
boundaries, walk outside the doors of our synagogues, and open our arms to welcome a diversity 
of Jews and Jewish expressions. Let’s learn, explore, and change ourselves so we can be ready to
embrace this new time in the life of our people.

“Change is the law of life, and those who look only to the past or
the present are certain to miss the future.” (John Fitzgerald Kennedy)

“The mind has exactly the same power as the hands; not merely to
grasp the world, but to change it.” (Colin Wilson)

“Change is as inexorable as time, yet nothing meets with more
resistance.” (Benjamin Disraeli)



PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE

Some of our lives have changed by the loss of someone close, or the addition of new life. 
Health, wealth, jobs, retirement…these changes move life along as well. As Gilda Radner’s
SNL character Roseanne Roseannadanna used to say, “It’s always something.”
	
Our country and our world have been changing. We have seen changes in attitudes, in officeholders, 
and some policies and laws.  Our climate is changing.  And there are a multitude of changes caused 
by that climate change…some devastating. 

And Temple Emanuel Sinai has also continued changing. We have revived our Worship Committee.
We have evolved the Social Justice Committee by developing “spin-offs” like the Racial Justice
Alliance, Walls to Bridges, the Greening Initiative, and the very new Antisemitism Awareness Initiative.
The Caring Committee will soon see new life as well because of a few dedicated folks. And we will
shortly have a “changing of the guard” in leadership.  It’s the time of year when our Board of Directors
shifts and changes.  We will also see a new Executive Committee.  Our Leadership and
Nominating Committee is working very hard on this shift. The one thing in this process
that I sincerely hope will NOT change is that our wonderful congregation will continue to
support and uplift our Board as it has in the past.  It’s so important that this never changes.
It’s the thing that allows us to move forward and change for better and not otherwise.

May you all enjoy this upcoming summer whatever you do!  It’s an absolute pleasure for my family and 
me to be a part of this community and the changes that take place.

L’Shalom,
Paula Selvitella, President

CHANGING
Change is inevitable. Some for good and some otherwise. It’s always happening 
no matter how subtle or obvious. I think the last couple of years have certainly 
proven this.  Of course, there are those obvious things like changing clothes, or 
hairstyles, or cars, or maybe even places to live. We may have changed the way 
we interact with each other by keeping our distance in social situations…and 
then perhaps we changed back again to hugging and shaking hands.  We have 
changed the way we hold meetings (yay Zoom!) and with that, maybe we have 
changed our tech skills by improving them.
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WORSHIP
The Worship Committee recently conducted a congregation-wide survey on the topic of the
preferred start time for our Friday Shabbat Services. We received 92 responses to this survey (thanks 
to all who participated!), with the majority indicating a preference to leave services at our 7:30 pm 
start time. Hence, that will be the plan moving forward.

At the same time, the many responses requesting a 6:30 start time came primarily from families with 
young children. Recognizing that, Rabbi Valerie intends to periodically add an earlier family service 
that would be conducted ahead of the evening service. This idea is under further consideration and 
more will be shared as plans are finalized.

Our congregation is blessed with a wide mix of members at all stages of life. That variety adds depth 
and makes us a vibrant community.  By being responsive to the varying needs of our congregation and 
open to suggestions, we will continue to work to strengthen our connections and our Jewish values.



MAY - JUNE 2023 WORSHIP SERVICES

NASO II
Friday, June 2nd   
Candle Lighting at 8:00pm
7:30pm Shabbat Service
Saturday, June 3rd 
10:30am Torah Study
NUMBERS 6:1-7:89

BEHA’ALOTCHA
Friday, June 9th     
Candle Lighting at 8:05pm
7:30pm Shabbat Service
Saturday, June 10th    
EARLY 9:00am Torah Study
NUMBERS 8:1-12:15
Sarah Sinofsky B’nai Mitzvah

SHELACH 
Friday, June 16th   
Candle Lighting at 8:08pm
7:30pm Shabbat Service
Saturday, June 17th    
EARLY 9:00am Torah Study
NUMBERS 13:1-15:41
Tobias Wilk Bar Mitzvah

KORACH
Friday, June 23rd 
Candle Lighting at 8:10pm
7:30pm Pride Shabbat Service
Torah Reading by the Seifer Family
Saturday, June 24th    
10:30am Torah Study
NUMBERS 16:1-18:32

CHUKAT-BALAK 
Friday, June 30th 
Candle Lighting at 8:10pm
7:30pm Shabbat Service
Torah Reading by Yael Savage
Saturday, July 1st 
10:30am Torah Study
NUMBERS 19:1-25:9

All WORSHIP SERVICES are held in person and livestreamed (emanuelsinai.org) 
TORAH STUDY meets in person and via Zoom.
MINYAN is held every Monday at 5:45 pm (except when the office is closed) only via Zoom and Livestream 
Login information can be found in eNews.
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Jessica Lamothe, Administrative Assistant
jlamothe@emanuelsinai.org

Steve Contois, Caretaker

Temple Main Phone Line
508-755-1257

CLERGY & STAFF CONTACT INFORMATION

Rabbi Valerie Cohen
rabbivaleriecohen@gmail.com

Gitit Shoval, Cantorial Soloist & 
Music Director
gshoval@emanuelsinai.org

Talia Mugg, RS Director
tmugg@emanuelsinai.org

Christa Benoit, Office Assistant
cbenoit@emanuelsinai.org

EMOR
Friday, May 5th       
Candle Lighting at 7:33pm
7:30pm Shabbat Service
Saturday, May 6th     
EARLY 9:00am Torah Study
LEVITICUS 21:1-24:23
Ben & Eli McInerney B’nai Mitzvah

BEHAR-BECHUKOTAI
Friday, May 12th  
Candle Lighting at 7:40pm
7:30pm Shabbat Service
Torah Reading by Helene Freed
Services led by our High School Seniors
Saturday, May 13th   
10:30am Torah Study
LEVITICUS 25:1-27:34

BAMIDBAR
Friday, May 19th      
Candle Lighting at 7:48pm
5:15pm Family Service
7:30pm Shabbat Service
Torah Reading by Marissa Levitt
Visiting Musical Artist Billy Jonas
Saturday, May 20th   
10:30am Torah Study
NUMBERS 1:1-4:20

NASO I
SHENI SHEL SHAVU’OT
Friday, May 26th    
Candle Lighting at 7:53pm
7:30pm Shabbat Festival Service w/ Yizkor
Saturday, May 27th   
10:30am Torah Study
DEUTERONOMY 14:22-16:17



RELIGIOUS SCHOOL AND YOUTH NEWS
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CELEBRATE OUR SENIORS’
HIGH SCHOOL GRADUATION

Friday, May 12, 7:30 pm
Services led by our Seniors

Marisa Cohen
Daniel Dworman

Lulu Greene
Amanda Seifer
Noah Young

Everyone is Invited to
CELEBRATE OUR CHILDREN’S LAST DAY OF RELIGIOUS SCHOOL

Saturday, May 13

Ceremony, Celebration and Song
9:00 - 10:30 am

Knucklebones: Outdoor Activities for Kids and Ice Cream Sundaes
10:30 am

BT’s BBQ Food Truck food available for purchase
 11:00 am-12:30 pm

(check upcoming eNews for menu; vegetarian option available)

HIGHLIGHTS OF THE YEAR:

Expanded Curriculum

This year, we introduced a new and enhanced curriculum, focusing on Jewish history, culture, and the Hebrew
language. To better support our students in their Hebrew language development, we offered additional
resources, including small group instruction and tutoring with our Hebrew specialist. Our students have shown great 
enthusiasm in learning about their heritage, and we have seen impressive progress in their Hebrew reading skills.

Community Service Projects

Our students participated in various community service projects throughout the year, putting their Jewish values
into practice. These projects included grades 4/5 biweekly visits to Eisenberg Assisted Living, preparing
Passover baskets for our senior members, and participating in environmental initiatives.

Holiday Celebrations

We enjoyed spirited and meaningful celebrations for all major Jewish holidays. From Rosh Hashanah to Passover,
our students and families came together to learn, pray, and celebrate our rich traditions. In addition, each grade
participated in a holiday art project led by our art specialist.

Bar/Bat Mitzvah Preparation

We are proud of our students who celebrated their Bar/Bat Mitzvahs this year. They worked diligently with Rabbi Valerie
to learn their Torah portions and led meaningful services, demonstrating their commitment to Jewish learning and 
growth.

Parent-Child Learning Programs

We had four parent-child/student learning programs, and two school wide programs with our Family Educator Heather 
Gelardi, where families explored Jewish texts, values, and customs.

As I reflect on the past year, I am incredibly grateful for the dedication and support of our teachers. A special thank 
you to Rabbi Valerie Cohen, Gitit Shoval, Daniel Dworman and Marisa Cohen, parents, and community members.
Together, we have created a nurturing and engaging environment where our students can grow and thrive as proud
and knowledgeable members of the Jewish community.

Thank you for your continued support and commitment to our Religious School. We look forward to another year of 
growth, learning, and connection. 

Wishing you and your family a good safe summer!

L’Shalom,
Talia

Shalom from our Religious School!

As we approach the end of another successful year at Temple Emanuel 
Sinai Religious School, I wanted to take a moment to share some of the 
highlights and achievements from the past year. It has been an incredible 
journey of growth, learning, and community building for our students, 
teachers, and families.



MUSIC NEWS

Hello my friends,

Here we are, the Seder is behind us, and spring has officially begun. My family and I 
had a wonderful Leil Seder, and with us, lots of babies, toddlers, young adults, and 
adults. We read the Haggadah, we sang Passover songs, and we had lots and lots of 
food. It was beautiful to watch all the little ones running around, playing, listening to the
Haggadah, singing the four questions, and getting a taste of the miraculous story of the 
Israelites in Egypt. 

For our Friday services, I continue to bring new musical material from my own heritage and from other
cultures around the world. It is a fascinating experience to search and learn about other cultures’
music and methods of praying. It is always so wonderful to find the similarities between us all. 

I want to tell you a little bit about the very special guest artist we are going to host on Friday, May 
19th. Billy Jonas is a singer/songwriter, talented guitarist, and an exceptional drummer with an
unusual drum set. His musical concepts are very unique, and his musicianship is on another level!
On May 19th, Billy Jonas will share his music and engaging style of leading worship during two different
Shabbat Services: an early Family Kabbalat Shabbat Service (5:15-6:15pm) and our regular 7:30pm
Shabbat Service. Very exciting!

Billy Jonas has won several awards such as “#1 Best of WNC Kids Entertainer” and “1st Place Eco Arts 
Awards Creative Excellence”. He is simply spectacular! Don’t miss the opportunity to watch Billy Jonas 
performing and leading services live, at our Temple. 

I can’t wait to see you all on May 19th for very special services and I wish you all a wonderful spring.

Aviv niflah, 
Gitit
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BILLY JONAS
visting artist

MAY 19TH
5:15PM

FAMILY KABBALAT SHABBAT SERVICE
Fun and interactive service for families with children

7:30PM
SHABBAT SERVICE

Service with Billy and his unique prayers and instruments
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SOCIAL ACTION - PURIM FOOD DRIVE

Our congregation raised $1,500 during the Purim Food Drive.  The money will be sent to Rachel’s 
Table and they will donate it to Friendly House, who will use the money to purchase fresh produce 
for their summer youth program lunches.  The Social Action Committee would like to thank everyone 
who contributed to the Food drive.

FUTURING: A REAL WORD FOR A REAL ADVENTURE

Yes, futuring is a real word and here is a definition: “Futuring is the field of using a systematic process 
for thinking about, picturing possible outcomes, and planning for the future”. The Board of Directors 
of Temple Emanuel Sinai (TES) formed a new committee this year with the express goal of reimagining 
our institutional purpose and structure in order to transform our congregation into one that people 
both want and need.  It was named the Futuring Committee.

This committee was created to look at new ways to attract and retain members; and, more
importantly, to help our existing Temple members feel more engaged. This committee is working to 
help ensure a bright future for TES, and to provide more of what people are looking for and what they 
will find interesting and engaging. 

We intend to engage a consultant with relevant experience to help steer us through this process.
Currently, we are obtaining information from various consultants to gauge their suitability and fit for 
our process.  Many of these candidates were suggested by the Union of Reform Judaism (URJ) and 
have completed similar projects for other Reform congregations nationwide. 

This committee is co-chaired by Meg Hoey and Karen Kagan and includes many hard working,
volunteers.  Thanks to everyone working on this committee and helping steer the future direction of 
TES.
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Saturday evenings, May 6 and June 3, 2023
5:30 pm - Discussion of podcast followed by Havdallah

7:00 pm - Light dinner (donations accepted)

- Listen to the selected Judaism Unbound podcast on your own 
- Join Rabbi Valerie and congregants for a lively discussion on current and “edgy” Jewish topics

- Join us for any part of the program, even if you didn’t listen to the podcast in advance

Questions? Email LifelongLearning@emanuelsinai.org

May 6 Podcast: Ep273: Trans & Jewish World-Building

June 3 Podcast (discussion led by Rabbi Lex Rofeberg): Ep345: When Jewish Meets Jewitch

NOT YOUR RABBIS’ JUDAISM
Closing Programs of the Series

featuring Judaism Unbound Podcast Co-host Rabbi Lex Rofeberg (June 3)

Rabbi Lex Rofeberg
Senior Jewish Educator, Judaism Unbound
Lex (he/him) also serves as co-host of Judaism Unbound’s podcast and is thrilled to 
be one of the first teachers for the UnYeshiva. He graduated from Brown University 
with a degree in Judaic Studies and was ordained as a rabbi in 2021 by ALEPH: 
Alliance for Jewish Renewal. He has participated in Jewish activist movements
including Judaism on Our Own Terms, IfNotNow, and Never Again Action. As an 
educator, he has taught students of all ages in synagogues, at Limmud gatherings, 
at IHOP, in 30-hours-straight Zoom events, and anywhere else he gets the chance. 
A native of Milwaukee, Wisconsin, Lex lived for two years in Jackson, Mississippi -
working for the Institute of Southern Jewish Life - and he currently lives in
Providence, Rhode Island, with his wife Valerie.

Summer has not yet begun but we’re already looking forward to the fall and planning High Holy 
Days. Rabbi Valerie and Gitit have been working on crafting beautiful services and we want as many
congregants as possible to be involved in leading our community in these holy and meaningful days.

If you would like to be involved in any of the services, there is a place for you: opening the ark, carrying 
the Torah, Candle lighting, reading an English passage or poem, reading or chanting Torah or Haftarah, 
lighting a candle in memory of a loved one at Yizkor… there are so many options!

Just use the QR code below or go to: www.emanuelsinai.org/hhd-honors on our webpage, and then fill 
out the form.

If technology is not your friend, just call the office and they can fill out the form for you 
over the phone. After we gather the forms, we’ll be in touch with you.

Thank you in advance for volunteering and making our services so special for everyone.

HIGH HOLY DAY 5784 - HONORS REQUEST



B’NAI MITZVAH
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Sarah Sinofsky
Daughter of Heather & David Sinofsky – Bat Mitzvah June 10, 2023

Sarah loves baking, dance and crafts. She also enjoys spending time with friends and family. 
Sarah loves to spend time at our summer home and when not baking in the kitchen, you can 
find her snuggled with her cats and dogs. 

Tobias Ezekiel Wilk
Son of Lindsay and Saul Wilk – Bar Mitzvah June 17, 2023

Tobias is a kind and thoughtful kid. He enjoys learning about science and spends as much 
time outside as he can. Sometimes he is out playing sports with neighbors and other
times he is trying to catch frogs and salamanders with his net. His favorite sport is soccer,
and he likes to play in goal if he has a choice. One of Tobias’ favorite pastimes is to
joke around with his Bubbe, Susan Stein. He tries to fool her as much as possible; sometimes 
he is successful. Tobias does not have a specific project for his Bar Mitzvah, but he is making 
meals for those in need and distributing them to people in Worcester.

Ben McInerney
Son of Jodie & Tim McInerney – B’nai Mitzvah May 6, 2023

Ben has been enjoying skiing all winter, especially at Wachusett, Loon and Jay Peak!  Now that it’s warmer, he’ll be 
spending time mountain biking, and loves to hit the trails at Loon or just ride around the neighborhood with his 
friends. Ben also enjoys boxing and working out, music and playing video games. This summer, Ben is looking forward 
to spending time with friends and swimming in his new pool. Ben’s B’nai Mitzvah project is a Virtual Bark Mitzvah Dog 
Walk to raise funds for the local animal shelter. The walk will take place this summer.

Eli McInerney
Son of Jodie & Tim McInerney – B’nai Mitzvah May 6, 2023

Eli is a super talented artist and has been spending the last few months perfecting his pour painting technique. He 
also loves to sketch and paint.  Eli has many hobbies – he loves to travel and would like to visit places like Paris and 
the Maldives. He also loves crystals and enjoys music, video games, baking and shopping. After a busy school year, 
Eli is looking forward to relaxing this summer, seeing his friends and swimming in his pool. Eli’s B’nai Mitzvah project 
is a Virtual Bark Mitzvah Dog Walk to raise funds for the local animal shelter. The walk will take place this summer.

Thursday, May 25
6 - 7:30 pm at Temple Emanuel Sinai

Welcome Shavuot with your TES community
Conversation, Study, and Dairy Reception

KABBALAT SHAVUOT

followed by

Join friends from across North 
America for a night of online Torah 
Study in celebration of Shavuot.

FREE
REGISTRATION REQUIRED

Sign up at:
BethElTyler.com/Shavuot



Audio Visual Technology Fund
Marshall Farmelant in memory of Matthew Farmelant

Brotherhood Scholarship Funds 

Sheila Tarlin in memory of Jack Reiff

Lurier Scholarship Fund
Suzanne & Herbert Feldman in memory of
Jennie Moore and Harold Feldman
Suzanne & Herbert Feldman in memory of Charles Freedman
and wishing Dennis Selvitella a speedy recovery
Lurier Family in memory of Bennett Gordon

Richard Solomon Scholarship Fund
Maxine & Phil Robbins in memory of Florence Solomon

Wolfson Scholarship Fund
Marcia Wolfson in memory of Linda Paul Gordon

Building Fund
Levy Family in memory of Sydney Levy
Deborah & Irwin Thomashow in memory of
Bert Shear

Camp Scholorship Fund
Merilee & Alan Freeman in honor of Chuck Raphaelson’s
70th birthday

Caring Committee Fund
Bobbie & Nick Chase in memory of Herman Socofsky

Endowment Fund
Frances Gordon in memory of Simon Goldberg
Frances Gordon in memory of Melvin Richter
Frances Gordon in memory of Louis Gordon
Anita Glazer Sadun

Food Drive Fund
Margot Barnet & David Coyne
Cynthia & Dennis Cohen in memory of Maurice Drougen
Ronna & Jonah Cuker
Diane & Leonard Doerfler
Melody Friedenthal
Ellen & Richard Gansler
Patti & Harvey Gould
Beth & Jeffrey Greenberg
Susan & Ronald Hayes
Meg Hoey & Mark Birnbaum in memory of Dror Schmerling
Elisabeth & Darragh Kasakoff
Shelley & Gerald Kashuk
Deborah Kelly
Ellyn Lazar
Jennifer Lish
Sandra Meltzer in memory of Barry Savage
Becky & George Pins

Carolyn & Dennis Powers 
Valerie & Ian Rifkin
Shelley & Todd Rodman
Elana Rosenbaum & David Levitin
Marjorie Rosenfeld in memory of Margie Potash
Yael Savage wishing Alberta Chase a speedy recovery
Paula & Dennis Selvitella
Judy & Allan Shriber
Phyllis & Richard Spool
Barbara Swidler
TES Social Action Committee
Debbie & Irwin Thomashow in memory of Charles Jaffe
Karen & Tom Thomsen

General Fund
Joanne Bartosik in memory of Esther S. Moranz
Tobey & Louis Burwick in memory of Lilyan Burwick
Harriette & Burton (z”l) Chandler in memory of
Eva G. Silverman
Cynthia & Dennis Cohen in memory of Abraham Cohen,
Mark Cohen, Maurice Drougen and Max Resnick
Susan Connolly in memory of Bertha Michaelson, Karen Clarke 
and John Connolly
Ronna & Jonah Cuker in memory of Frieda Roth and
Seymour Cuker
Joanne, Ronda & David Feinberg in memory of
Adele and Sam Feinberg
Debbie & Steven Feingold in memory of Abram Turow and 
Sydney Levy
Judith & Richard Fow in memory of Harold Porter, Sally Porter, 
Mel Porter and Andrew Porter
Stuart Glass in memory of Benjamin Glass
Stuart Glass in memory of Lillian Glass
Carol & Edward Glick in memory of Edith Seder Riemer
Jeff Gordon, Lisa Canter & Benjamin Gordon in memory of 
Ida Feingold
Nancy Gould in memory of Hannah R. Gould
Bobbie Hirshberg in memory of Samuel J. Hirshberg
Eydie Kasendorf in memory of Sandra Wilson
Joanne Kaufman in memory of Lillian Chafetz
Phyllis Leibman in memory of Lillian Leibman
Judy Lindberg in memory of Joyce Z. Covitz
Gay Lockwood, Susan Lockwood & Marsha Cramer in
memory of Howard Lockwood
Carol Missile in memory of Sayde Rosenblum
Orland, Trotta & Silverstein Families in memory of
Dorothy Orland
Richard Perlman in memory of George Perlman
Heather Posner in memory of Joanne Sandner
Lee & Chuck Radlo in memory of Catherine McPhillips
Barbara & Arnold Ravelson in memory of Nathan Kaplan
Patricia Roy in memory of Sugar and Chick Joseph
Mimi & George Rubin in memory of Maurice Corbin
Anne & Jon Sadick in memory of Betty Kushner
Anne & Jon Sadick in memory of Madelyn Levenson

TES DONATIONS: FEBRUARY 1, 2023 – MARCH 31, 2023	
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DONATIONS CONTINUED
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Rabbi’s Fund
Kimiko Abramoff in memory of Yoshie Ise
Kimiko Abramoff in memory of Bert Shear
Robert Z. Bachrach
Jesse Caplan in memory of Burton Caplan
Trudy & Merrill Cohen in memory of Bernice Cohen
Janyce & Joel Cutler
Lori-Ann Cutler in memory of Ernest Jost, Sr.
Helene & Lawrence Freed in memory of Samuel Perler
Helene & Lawrence Freed in memory of Leona Lazar
Freed Family in memory of Evelyn Silver and
Charles James Jaffe
Sandra & Maurice Goodman in memory of
David Nathan Jacobson
Lisa Gussak
Meg Hoey in memory of Florence Hoey
Debbie & Martin Jackson in memory of Joan Jackson
Barton Kamp in memory of Harriet Kamp
Shelley & Gerry Kashuk in memory of Nathan Witkin
Shelley & Gerry Kashuk in memory of Dorothy Kashuk
Deborah Kelly in memory of Charles Kelly
Deborah Kelly in honor of Sophia Schlegelmilch’s conversion
Beth-Ann Martunas in memory of Bessie Coblentz
Barcy Proctor in memory of Cecile R. Proctor
Lee & Chuck Radlo in memory of Karen Trainor
Stuart Sadick in memory of Alvin Sadick
Deb & Mark Shear in memory of Steven Eric Pano,
Gladys Leviton, Jerry Jacobs, Fred Michael Brick Amram
Debra & Mark Shear in memory of David Gussak
Phyllis & Richard Spool

Religious School Fund
Cara & David Cohen in memory of Bracha Kelser
Laura Myers in memory of Evelyn Myers

Shelanu Fund
Marlene & David Persky in memory of David Lee Gussak
Shriber Family in memory of Fred Amram
Deborah & Irwin Thomashow in memory of Morris Cohen

Social Action Fund
Debra Lang & Lawrence Haley in memory of Melvin Lang
Sandra Meltzer in memory of Ruth Newfield Meltzer
Yael Savage in memory of Eric Hess

Torah Fund
Lee & Chuck Radlo in memory of Joseph DiLallo
Lee & Chuck Radlo in honor of the birth of
Sandy Sotak’s grandson

David Sadick in memory of Moses Sadick
David Sadick in memory of Madelyn Levenson
Paula & Dennis Selvitella in memory of Emily and John Kapitulik
Kenda & Dan Smith in memory of Marc P. Smith
Janet Solomon in memory of Annette Schultz
Roberta Sufrin in memory of Louis Budish
Roberta Sufrin in memory of Lena Shapiro
Sheila Tarlin in memory of Harris Tarlin
Joan & Robert Yood in memory of Bertram Yood
Brian Zabot in memory of Freda Hirshberg Zabot Kaplan

High Holy Day Appeal
Laurie & Kyle Brenner
Susan Connolly
Susan & Rob Mack
Miles Funeral Home
Lindsay & Saul Wilk

Interfaith Hospitality Network (IHN) Fund
Marsha, Deborah & Jeffrey Gordon in memory of
Bennett S. Gordon

Lifelong Learning Fund
Lori-Ann Cutler in memory of Paula Jost Strickland
Patti & Harvey Gould in memory of Charles Jaffe, Fred Amram 
and in honor of Sandy Sotak’s new grandchild
Phyllis & Richard Spool in appreciation of Patti Gould

Ma’ot Chitim Fund
Ruth Berman in memory of Bert Shear
Ruth Berman in memory of Tillie Katz and Bernard Katz

Music Fund
Lisa Balegno & Lenore Lerner in memory of Shirley Lerner
Elisabeth Cotton in memory of Sumner and Miriam Cotton
Martha Grace in memory of Milton Pliner
Avis & Nick Pilson in memory of Burton Berg
Lee & Chuck Radlo in memory of Charles James Jaffe
Phyllis & Richard Spool in appreciation of Bruce Wahle
TES Mahjong Group in memory of Charles James Jaffe
Monica & Gary Wolf in honor of Merilee Freeman and Chuck 
Raphaelson’s special birthdays, in memory of Charles Jaffe,
Anne Mack, Karen Sadowsky Kaufman, Evelyn Silver and
Stanley Berman

Oneg Fund
Juliet Feibel in memory of David Gussak
Sandra Meltzer in memory of Louis Savage

Prayerbook Fund
Roberta Sufrin in memory of Bertha Budish



11



VISA 
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Patrick Volkswagen 
519 Washington St. Auburn MA 

508-832-8883

Patrick Subaru 
247 Boston Turnpike Shrewsbury, MA 

508-7 56-8364

SUBARU 

Patrick Mazda 
189 Washington St. Auburn, MA

508-438-16 7 5

Volvo Cars Worcester 
519 Washington St. Auburn, MA 

508-438-16 7 5

mazoa 
WWW.PATRICKMOTORS.COM 

24-HOUR EMERGENCY SERVICE

� PuroCleanm 
� :l The Paramedics of Property Damage

Water• Fire• Mold• Biohazard 
Damage Specialists 










